
--Next meeting: Sunday, April 20, 2008 at 10:30 AM at Adventures in Bridge--

ACBL – San Diego Unit 539
March 16 2008

Board members present: Ralph Baty, John Boackle, Vicki Creamer, Karen Dempsey, Deborah 
Elder, Jan Fischer, Barb Holles, Mary Huffaker, Norma Huhn, Joan Maden, and Marian Zeldin 

Board members absent: None

   M/S/P (Fischer/Maden)) that the February 17, 2008 minutes were approved as read.

President, Vicki Creamer called the meeting to order at 10:35 A.M. 

Treasurer, Barb Holles reported that the January checking account balance is $3409.91 and the 
savings account balance is $12,572. The Unit insurance will be renewed and the post office dues 
will be paid in the amount of $56.00 for the year.
   

COMMITTEE REPORTS

Tournament Chairman, Ralph Batty reported a flyer was sent out to members of Districts 22
 and 23 for the April 4-6, 2008 Sectional.

Club Manager, John Boackle sanctioned all unit games through May 2008. Any changes to unit 
games should be given to John within the next month.

Future Life Master, Joan Maden reported that the 499 Unit game on Sunday, March 2, 2008 had 
nine tables.

Hospitality, Mary Huffaker had no report.

Awards, Jan Fischer reported that the Ace of Clubs award certificates are sent by the ACBL to 
the Unit before the first Sunday in March. The Ace of Clubs awards were presented on March 2, 
2008. The April awards will be presented at the Sunday Unit game on May 4, 2008 because the 
Spring Sectional is being held April 4 – 6, 2008.

Publicity, Karen Dempsey reported that a flyer was submitted to the Forum announcing the Non 
Life Master Sectional on May 17-18, 2008.

Membership, Deborah Elder gave a Membership Report indicating that there are 781 members in 
Unit 539 and 504 of the members are non life Masters. 

Partnership, Marian Zeldin will attempt to find partners for the April 4-6, 2008 Sectional as 
needed.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS

There was no unfinished business.



NEW BUSINESS

    M/S/P (Fischer/Creamer) to accept a check as payment for the amount of the Unit game  
    only and not give cash back.

Hospitality positions at the San Diego Regional Bridge Tournament have been filled.     

Next Board Meeting on April 20, 2008

 Meeting Adjourned at 11:55 AM.

.

Approved April 20, 2008 Norma Huhn

_______ (Initialed) Secretary

. 

  .


